
 

Broadview Park 
Civic Association 

 
 
November 16 2017 
 
To Whom it may concern: 
 
 
This letter is to inform Broward County Parks that we, the Broadview Park Civic 
Association, wish to name the new pocket park in our community in honor of Jack and 
Jan Washburn. We would like the name to be “Washburn Park”. Both Jack and Jan 
played a crucial role in the building of our community. Both Jack and Jan moved to 
Broadview Park in 1955 and co-founded the neighborhoods civic association in 1956. 
The Washburns were highly involved in the community for many years with Jan active in 
her community up until her passing in 2017. The most recent achievement was that of 
her advocating to have the Fire Station 23 re-opened for our community.  
 
 
We cannot stress enough how influential the Washburns were in the growth and 
development of our community. By naming our new pocket park after them we can hope 
to honor and remember their hard work and dedication. Please consider this naming of 
our new park so that future generations in our neighborhood can know what two people 
can accomplish.  
 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration, 
 
 
 
Daniel Fitzgerald 
President, Broadview Park Civic Association  
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